
Dear Parents 

Thank you to all of the parents who attended our open evenings this week. As ever, the staff enjoyed meeting 
with our families and discussing our children’s achievements. Thank you also to those who took the time to 
complete our questionnaire. We are grateful for all of the positive feedback and equally grateful for the                 
suggestions as to how you would like to see our provision made even better. 

In September, we launched our new RE curriculum. Based upon the locally agreed syllabus, our new curriculum 
focuses on religions and worldviews. In order to provide the children with a broader understanding of                        
different religions, last term we continued our programme of visitors speaking to the children about                         
different faiths. Earlier this week, we were pleased to welcome a visitor from the Hull Mosque and Islamic 
Centre to speak about their Islamic faith. The children listened really well, asking thoughtful questions. 

Yesterday, we celebrated World Book Day in school with the children. As part of this, the classes all took 
part in book related activities before joining together to share a staff video, published during the first                   
lockdown, in which our staff shared short extracts from their favourite books. Reading is extremely popular 
in our school and the profile of this has been raised through our library that the children have the                         
opportunity of accessing regularly. I am grateful to the Friends who have agreed to supplement our reading 
material further by donating £300 towards the cost of more books for the children. 

Today, we held our first class assembly of this term. This was led by the children in Class 1 who shared songs, 
poems and information about the things they have been learning in class. It was a privilege to watch our 
youngest children perform so confidently in front of so many family and friends. We look forward to our next 
class assembly that is due to take place next Friday for the children in Class 2. 

Next Wednesday, the FA are supporting the #Letgirlsplay initiative that promotes equal access to football 
for everyone. As part of this day, we will be showing our support by providing each class with a football                    
session outside. This will be for both boys and girls to take part in. For this, the children will need their                
outdoor PE kit which should include a jumper in order to stay warm. They will also require a change of                       
footwear. 

Yours sincerely  

Richard Winks  
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                           Our School Vision: 

A Christian school at the heart of the community that we serve. 

Achieving our goals as we are guided by God’s light. 

Believing in ourselves, in each other and in God. 

Caring and nurturing all of God’s children in our school family. 

Sharing our aspirations through our exciting, enriched and inclusive curriculum. 

Therefore encourage one another and build each other up, just as in fact you are doing. 

1 Thessalonians 5 Verse 11 

 

DATES 

Thurs 9th March, FONCS film night, 3.30pm — 5.30pm 

Fri 10th March. Class 2 assembly, 9.15am and 2.50pm  

Wed 15th March, Class photographs (Wrates) 1.30pm 

Fri 17th March, Class 4 assembly, 9.15am and 2.50pm 

Fri 17th March, Red Nose Day 

 

 

 

 

DATES 

Fri 24th March, Class 3 assembly 9.15am and 2.50pm 

Tues 28th March, Easter Service at Church, 10.30am 

Tues 28th March, FONCS Easter Disco, KS1 3.30pm-4.30pm 

Tues 28th March, FONCS Easter Disco, KS2 4.45pm-5.45pm  

Thurs 30th March, School closes for Easter  

Fri 31st March, 3rd instalment for C4 Kingswood residential trip                                   



Please see below for some of the lessons the children have been learning in class this week: 

Class 1         This week we have enjoyed performing our class assembly. 

          Next week we are looking forward to using ScratchJr in computing. 

Class 2         This week we have enjoyed the visit from Imam from Hull Mosque.  

          Next week we are looking forward to learning about the life cycle of a plant. 

Class 3         This week we have enjoyed celebrating World Book Day. 

          Next week we are looking forward to learning more about fractions in maths.  

Class 4         This week we have enjoyed learning about free verse poetry and creating ideas for our own. 

          Next week we are looking forward to working on improving our cardio fitness in PE.  

Collective Worship theme for next week— Spring days and signs of spring,  

They waited for me as for showers and drank in my words as the spring rain.  — Job 29:23  

This Week`s Achievements   

Congratulations! 

Well done to :- 

Harrison for his football medal  

 

 

Anneka for her Cub Scout          
Investiture certificate  

 

 

Oscar for his football trophy  

 

 

Isabelle for her swimming                      
certificates 

 

 

Sam for his swimming                          
certificate  

 

 

Beatrice for her swimming         
certificates 

 

 

Anneka for her Pony Stars                     
certificate 

 

 

Dylan for his football trophy 

 

 

Jacob for his football team’s                   
certificate and medal for raising 

£1,472.49 for Brain Tumour                  
Research doing the                                     

‘Keepy Uppey Challenge’  

 

 

Abigail for her swimming                        
certificate 

 

 

Sienna for her football trophy 

Our Weekly Reflection  

Living out our school values of: 

Determination, Trust, Friendship and Respect 

  



 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

  
 

 


